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Minutes from Schoharie County Conservation Association

Meeting held at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club 
 August 22, 2005 

-Fellow Sportsmen & Sportswomen-

*Attendance is needed from each club

For their input on club activities*

 President Doug Handy called the meeting to order at 7:18 with a salute to the American flag with 20 in attendances including Keith Isles and Frank Lauricella our NYS ENCO officers.  Mike Zeh read the treasurer’s report; a motion to accept and pay bills was made and passed.  SCCA reimbursed Central Bridge Fish & Game Club for one of the two youths which were sent DEC Camp last summer.  Discussed purchasing a Robot Deer for DEC, they already have three, no need at this time.  Discussed buying a Robot Coyote, very effective tool for catching road hunters.       

SCCA Association Dues:  Dues are slowly coming in.  Several associate membership dues are past due.  Individual Memberships are $10.00.  Please send to SCCA, P.O. Box 325 Central Bridge, NY 12035

09/01/05

Rifle Bill becomes Law – Effective Date Immediately

Senator Dale M. Volker (R-I-C, Depew) today announced that Governor George E. Pataki has enacted his bill into law (S.918), which would allow sportsmen to hunt deer and bear in the southern tier counties 

with rifles.  "This new law is a common sense approach to humanely thinning out our deer herds, stopping the spread of Lyme Disease in many Southern Tier counties and allows sportsmen and sportswomen to have enhanced opportunities in participating in our cultural heritage," said Senator Dale M. Volker. For several years, the growth in the population of deer in the Southern Tier has been profound, Many within our wildlife management organizations have been urging the State Legislature to enact this legislation so as to mitigate 

economic losses to our residents and to save lives as well," "By allowing rifle hunting for deer and bear in this region of our state, we can humanely lower the deer population as they often die of starvation. It will also prevent human deaths from automobile accidents that have been rising from vehicles hitting deer on our 

highways, and also see a reduction in the spread of Lyme Disease throughout the State of New York, which is often spread by deer ticks."

 Senator Volker's bill, which goes into effect immediately, would allow hunters to use rifles during open season for deer and bear in the counties of Allegany, Cattaraugus, Chenango, Herkimer, Montgomery, Oneida, Oswego, Otsego, Schoharie and Tioga, as well as certain rural towns on Broome County in those areas east of the Susquehanna River.  There are more deer in New York State than there were 10 years ago 

and there are fewer deer hunters than in previous years.  Crop damage and deer and automotive collision is increasing by significant numbers and it is costing New York State taxpayers millions of dollars in damages. Expanding the law to include hunting with rifles in the Southern Tier counties may help control the deer population in those areas and simultaneously stimulate economic activity for area businesses. Additionally, the firearms that have been traditionally legal for hunting big game have become safer and less damaging to the animal. This legislation was sponsored and passed in the State Assembly by Assemblywoman Francine DelMonte.

According to DEC regulations, hunters can use any centerfire rifle to hunt deer and bear. There are no caliber restrictions. However, the gun must not be able to hold more than six rounds of ammunition. Semiautomatic rifles are allowed.

Big game gun season is open from Nov. 19 to Dec. 11.

Some hunters have objected to the law's passage, arguing that because of their increased range rifles will pose a greater risk of accidental shootings. Mr. Fraser said those concerns are overstated. "Last year was the safest year on record for hunting-related accidents," he said. There were 18 people injured in deer hunting shooting accidents in 2004. The second safest year was 2003 with a total of 20 injuries. During the 2004 season, hunters took more than 208,000 deer, including almost 89,000 bucks and approximately 120,000 does or antlerless deer. The record total deer take was approximately 308,000 in 2002.

Letter from Senator Seward:


I am writing to address your concerns, and those of the other sportsmen, about legislation I sponsored relative to a boat launch on Otsego Lake.


As you know, the state has done nothing with regard to enhanced access to Otsego Lake for sport fishermen.  Part of this has been because of local concerns that improved access would turn the lake into a raceway for speedboats, cigarette boats and personal watercraft.


I understand those concerns.  Otsego Lake is the source of drinking water for 3,500 people, a large hospital, and it is the headwaters of the Susquehanna River.  We should be careful about what goes into the lake, whether it’s fuel, oil or septic tank residue.


The legislation approved by the Senate and the Assembly addresses the concerns of those who have opposed a state boat launch by placing a limit on the size of boats – up to 16 feet.  With those concerns addressed by the legislation, it is my view that the state could now proceed with a launch at Glimmerglass Park without arousing the fury that accompanies previous proposals, when the voices of sport fishermen were drowned out by the warning cries of environmentalists.


I have been a constant advocate for sportsmen’s rights and for our traditional outdoor sporting heritage, and continue to be so.     









Sincerely yours,

James L. Seward

State Senator


NYSDEC and CWD: DEC ECO Lt. Frank Lauricella announced that one of several state presentations on CWD will be held on September 7th at 7:00 p.m. at Oneonta’s Holiday Inn. It will be a question and answer format covering a range of CWD issues.

Gordon Emerson attended the Chronic Waste Disease seminar held in Syracuse on August 13.  He will be giving a complete report at the September 22th meeting.

Guan Ho Fish & Game Club will host a CWD Seminar on September 19, which is open to the public.  Ray Gawlas will be the guest speaker.

Hunting Licenses go on sale August 15th.  Don’t forget to get your Habitat Stamp. The cost is $5. This money is used for Habitat & Access projects only.  Last year Region 4 had two projects, a boat launch near Oneonta and the launch on Snyder’s Lake in Rensselaer County. A recent local publication has announced the great work done on local habitat access. Mike will contact people for the purpose of asking why recognition hasn’t been given to the HABITAT stamp program for funding projects.

DEC ANNOUNCES AVAILABILITY OF INTERNET SPORTING LICENSE SALES

2005-06 Licenses, DMPs Can Be Obtained On DEC's Website

ALBANY, NY -- (08/25/2005; 1500)(EIS) -- New York State Department of Environmental Conservation (DEC) Acting Commissioner, Denise M. Sheehan today announced that 2005-06 hunting, fishing, and trapping licenses and Deer Management Permits (DMPs) can now be purchased via the internet. Commissioner Sheehan kicked off the announcement by buying her 2005 hunting license and a habitat stamp at the opening of the New York State Fair in Syracuse today.  "Since the inception of DECALS, it has been our goal to make sporting licenses more readily available to everyone," Commissioner Sheehan said. "Hunters, anglers, and others who support the conservation of our resources and are existing DECALS customers can now go online to support the programs that help further DEC's efforts to effectively manage fish, wildlife and habitat in New York State."

All existing DECALS customers can go to www.nywildlife.com or www.dec.state.ny.us and purchase their hunting, fishing and trapping licenses, Deer Management Permits, Habitat Stamps, and The 

Conservationist magazine subscriptions. Individuals can also make a financial donation to support the Venison Donation Coalition, which is a new feature that can be done online, as well as at license issuing agents. Internet sales customers will be sent a confirmation number by e-mail and receive carcass tags, licenses, permits and/or back tags by mail within two weeks of completing a purchase. Sporting license applications can also be mailed, with applications available by calling 1-866-472-4332 or at www.dec.state.ny.us/website/dfwmr/license/decalsproc.html on DEC's website. Licenses can be obtained in person from one of more than 1,600 license sales agents located across the State. These include most town, county and city clerks and many sporting goods stores. If the applicant has previously purchased a license through DECALS, they can also purchase licenses by phone by calling 1-866-NY-DECALS (1-866-933-2257). Hours of operation for the call center are 8 a.m. to 7 p.m., Monday through Friday.  Applicants should have the following items ready: their Customer ID number, which can be found on their previous year's license; complete name and address information; proof of residency information (driver's license number or non-driver's ID number to qualify for a resident license); and credit card number and card expiration date. 

Hunting license purchases require individuals to previously have hunter education proof recorded with DECALS.

Deer Management Permits (DMPs), for antlerless deer only, will also be available via the Internet to all eligible big game hunters. Hunters applying for a DMP before midnight October 1, 2005 will be entered into an instant draw and will receive immediate notification of the DMP instant draw results. DMP selection chances are determined in each Wildlife Management Unit (WMU) and are based upon the application history for each WMU and the number of DMPs the DEC must issue to effectively manage the deer herd in the WMU. An applicant's chances of selection are also affected by the customer's residency, number of preference points, land ownership, or disabled veteran's status. Chances of selection in each WMU are listed in this year's Hunting and Trapping Regulations Guide, available at License Issuing Agent locations, and are available at www.dec.state.ny.us/website/dfwmr/license/dmpchances.html on DEC's website. Chances of getting a DMP remain the same throughout the application period from August 15 through October 1, 2005, so hunters do not need to rush to apply for a DMP.

All customers can apply for DMPs until the close of business on October 1. Internet customers can apply for the DMP instant draw until midnight October 1. Leftover DMP sales will commence on November 1, 2005, on a first-come/first-served basis, but applications for these permits can only be made in person at one of our 1,600 points of sale, and not via the internet, phone or by mail.

If you have questions or experience any difficulty with a license sale made by any method, please call 1-866-472-4332 from 8 a.m. to 4 p.m. Monday through Friday. Operators will be available to provide 

assistance with expanded hours of operation available during peak sales periods.
GAME COMMISSION NOTIFIED OF CWD-POSITIVE DEER IN WEST VIRGINIA
HARRISBURG - Pennsylvania Game Commission officials late today were informed that West Virginia Division of Natural Resources received confirmation that a road-killed white-tailed deer from Hampshire 
County, West Virginia, tested positive for Chronic Wasting Disease (CWD). The 2.5-year-old buck was discovered about 25 miles south of the Pennsylvania/Maryland line, due south of Bedford County, 
Pennsylvania.  Following Pennsylvania's CWD Response Plan, all member agencies were notified and the state's CWD Task Force Executive Committee will attempt to meet next week to discuss what actions, if any, are necessary at this time. According to the response plan, anytime CWD is identified within 50 miles of Pennsylvania's borders the Task Force Executive Committee is to meet to begin monitoring the situation.

"At this point, our only course of action is to find out more about how West Virginia officials plan to respond and what they are able to identify," said Game Commission Bureau of Wildlife Management 
Assistant Director Bob Boyd, who has been overseeing the agency's wildlife disease issues. "In the four years that the Game Commission had been conducting tests of hunter-killed Pennsylvania elk and three years of testing random samples of hunter-killed Pennsylvania deer, we have not had one confirmed positive case. "When the CWD Task Force Executive Committee meets, we obviously will discuss increased sampling from those areas of Pennsylvania closest to the site of this confirmed case in West Virginia."  Boyd added that tests done on Pennsylvania involved 162 elk and 6,259 deer. Also, since 1998, the Game Commission, in cooperation with the state Department of Agriculture, has tested more than 350 deer that have died of unknown illness or were exhibiting abnormal behavior. No evidence of CWD has been found in these samples. The Game Commission will continue to monitor for and collect samples from deer and elk that appear sick or behave abnormally.  Pennsylvania's CWD Task Force included representatives from the Game Commission, the Governor's Policy Office, state Department of Agriculture, state Department of Health, the state Department of Environmental Protection, the Pennsylvania Emergency Management Agency and the U.S. Department of Agriculture in Pennsylvania.
In April, task force members held similar meetings when it was announced that two deer in Oneida County, New York, tested positive for CWD. First identified in Colorado in 1967, CWD is a transmissible 
spongiform encephalopathy (TSE) that affects members of the deer family (cervids), including white-tailed deer and elk. It is a progressive and always fatal disease, which scientists theorize is caused by an unknown agent capable of transforming normal brain proteins into an abnormal form. Once the abnormal form is created, it changes the shape of adjacent proteins and causes holes to form in brain tissue. There currently is no practical way to test live animals for CWD, no cure for animals that contact the disease and no vaccine to prevent an animal from contracting the disease. Clinical signs include poor posture, lowered head and ears, uncoordinated movement, rough-hair coat, decreased appetite, weight loss, increased thirst, excessive drooling, and, ultimately, death. There is no scientific evidence of CWD being transmitted to humans or to other non-cervid livestock under normal conditions. Deer or elk harboring CWD may not show any signs of the disease for the first 18 months, and then death follows normally within a year of 
when symptoms begin. In addition to West Virginia, those states where CWD has been found in wild or captive deer or elk herds are: Colorado; Wyoming; Montana; Utah; New Mexico; New York; South Dakota; Nebraska; Kansas; Oklahoma; Minnesota; Wisconsin; and Illinois. In addition, CWD has been detected in wild or captive deer and elk in the Canadian provinces of Alberta and Saskatchewan. Anyone who sees Pennsylvania deer or elk behaving oddly, that appear to be very sick, or that are dying for unknown reasons are urged to contact the nearest Game Commission Region Office. Individuals should not kill the animal. "We are very serious about preventing CWD from entering Pennsylvania," Boyd said. "Some scientific modeling suggests that, if nothing is done to contain an outbreak of the disease, CWD could cause a local deer population's demise within 20 to 25 years in states with high-density deer populations, such as Pennsylvania. "We also are concerned about the potential environmental 
contamination that could be caused by CWD, as well as the serious economic impact that would result." To learn more about CWD, visit the agency's website (www.pgc.state.pa.us) and click on "Hunting & Trapping" and then select "Chronic Wasting  Disease." Additional information can be viewed by going to the national CWD Alliance website (www.cwd-info.org), or from West Virginia Division of Natural Resources website (www.wvdnr.gov).

*One of our SCCA members mentioned a website offering a video on a safer way to process your deer. http://cwdsaferway.com/cwd.html
Pheasant Release Program:  Otis Lawyer, Ed Zamjohn and Dewey Irving are currently asking different landowners for signatures allowing DEC to release pheasants this Fall.  There will be three different release dates.  For more information on the available hunting sites please contact DEC in Stamford, 607-652-7367.

Camp Coby: Several new requests from kids wanting to attend Camp Coby have been received. 

Bass Season Proposal: Each constituent is encouraged to explore and discuss the idea of expanding Bass season. NYSCC is looking for information from sportsmen & sportswomen on having year round season on Bass (Catch & Release) Keith Isles our local ENCON officer feel we almost have that now.  The only difference is you can’t go out and fish for bass only, if you catch a bass now out of season, you have to release it.  Out of 25 sportsmen, everyone said no to this because of the fact that during spawning season the male guards the eggs and they felt that a year round catch & release would lower the chances of this happening. Massachusetts manages bass with a year-long season. http://www.mass.gov/dfwele/dfw/dfwlgmthbass.htm
Blenheim-Gilboa NYPA Wildlife Management Task Force: Call the NYPA 607-588-6061 or 518-827-6121 for information on boating permits for access to the upper & lower reservoirs.  They are also promoting the Fish Diary program with DEC for both reservoirs.  New York Power Authority will host the Wildlife Festival September 24th, 2005. The students from SUNY Cobleskill will have a large display for this event.  The next NYPA Wildlife Task Force meeting will be held December 16th.  The Power Authority still allows Archery Deer hunting on its property. Last year 78 permits were issued.  You must fill out a permit application.  They only allow a certain number, which is done by a lottery system.  You also must take an archery proficiency test.  This will be available on Sept 6 at Lansing Manor 3:30 PM till dusk and again Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club on Sept. 13 5:00 PM till dusk. There is no fee for this permit.  For more information please contact John Osinski at 518-8275429.  

New York State Fish & Wildlife Management Board for Region 4:  DEC reported there was a surplus of 5,000 trout to be spread around the state.  Cobleskill reservoir received 500 extra yearlings.  140,000 brown trout were stocked in Oswego Lake which were 2 ½” – 3 “ fingerlings. Next year DEC is stated that Cobleskill would get 200-250 two-year-old trout.  DEC stated that we have 16 to 20 Banded Eagles within Region 4.  A discussion was held on the deforestation problems within the region.  The Tent Caterpillar, the Cancer Worm and the Gypsy Moth cause this.  In some areas you can really notice the whole side of a hill where these insects have taken advantage of the foliage.  Dick Henry has replaced Art Johnson as the big game manager for our region.  The number of tags for most DMUs will be less than last year.  Some units will not have any tags issued.   DEC (Dick Henry) gave a number of 850,000 for the deer population statewide after last falls harvest.  Next meeting will be held September 28th at the Middleburgh Diner.

Club Reports:

SUNY Cobleskill College Report – Mark Cornwell will be giving a complete report on construction the 2

 Million gallon reservoirs being built on the college campus at the September 22nd meeting.  Mike Zagata is

currently working at the college.  Kevin Berner will be away from campus this semester.
Cave County Riders: They will be having a Poker Run on January 14th.

Coby Fish & Game Club: Will be running a raffle for one 12 ga. Beretta, one 20 ga. Mossberg and a spinning (fishing) outfit to raise funding for the purchase of some land for a clubhouse.

Richmondville Fish & Game Club: Had their first meeting in new club house.  Voted in three new members, now totaling 35.  Still need electricity!

Central Bridge Fish & Game Club– Skeet shooting is open to the public on Sunday at 9:00 a.m. sharp on mornings all year weather permitting.  Contact Jim Mansheffer at (518) 868-2576.  The club also sponsors the Schoharie Pistol Team that uses the range at the clubhouse.  The team is looking for shooters.  For more info on the club, visit: http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/cbfgc.html
Conesville Rod & Gun Club: They had a very successful venison roast with 71 in attendance. Members present expressed disapproval of the Power Authority’s failure to allow small game hunting. Original transcripts of agreements with the Power Authority show this to be true. A dialogue needs to be established with the Power Authority to repair this problem. Additionally, members have been making improvements to grouse habitat. 

Long Path North Hiking Club: LPN will hike on Vroman’s Nose on September 22th at 5:00 p.m. (Bring a sandwich and something to drink.) Another hike, which is the 22nd Annual hike, will be on September 25th from 12:00 to 5:00 p.m. at Vroman’s Nose. Another hike will take place on October 1st on Blackhead  Mountain in the Catskill’s. Meeting times and date details will be posted on the website. LPN has submitted a grant for kiosks and trail maintenance.  They added 4.5 miles of trail north of the dam.  They also have a new patch for anyone who does the whole Schoharie County Hike. You must apply through LPN.  Applicants must take pictures at designated landmarks.  Website address: http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/lpn/news.html
Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club: Archery Hunting Safety Course will be held on September 19th & 20th. from 6 – 10 PM each night.  New York Power Authority donated $200 for buying Archery Equipment for the Summer Youth Archery League.  This program started July 6th and goes for 7 weeks.  Still have 250 Gun raffle tickets available for club members to sell.  Ray Zeh is the ticket manager this year 234-8804.  Trap shoots every Friday 6:00 –11:00 PM.  For more information check out the club’s website address. www.middleburghrg.com

Whitetails Unlimited – Banquet: Doors opens 12:00 at the Best Western in Cobleskill on the last Sunday in September on the 25th.   The cost is $15.00 for adults and $8.00 for youth.  Live & Silent Auctions – Raffles – 7 different Guns will be auctioned along with several Prints, Knives, Camping Equipment and other Items.  The NYSDEC will be donating some hats and a couple of gun cleaning kits for Auction.  Annual memberships sold at the door.  Must purchase tickets before September 20th.  Poc: Mike Zeh 266-5581 Bill Nelson 295-8571, John Bloomer 875-6288 or Bob Britton 827-7024. The National Chapter of Whitetails Unlimited launched a new Web Site – www.whitetailsunlimited.com. The Local Chapter’s website is www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/scwu.html . 

West Fulton Rod & Gun Club – Club has donated $250.00 to the American Red Cross (Hurricane Katrina) Relief.  which was matched by Radio Station WGNA radio station from Schenectady.  There will be a club annual picnic at the Panther Creek Farm on the 17 September, 12:00 till dark.  Club will provide the beer, corn, and pork.  Bring your own place setting and a dish to pass.  Will sponsor Tim Murphy 10 K run October 8th.  Discuss a proposal to build a hiking trail from the soccer field down to the Schoharie Creek around by the Walhalla Rocks.  Still need to get permission from new property owner.
Friends of NRA – Foothills Friends of the NRA 11th Annual Banquet Wednesday October 5th  6:00 PM – 

0 PM  Johnstown Holiday Inn, Route 30A, Johnstown  For tickets – Fred Maderic (518) 762-4483 or Dick Bumpus (518) 725-1927 Live Auction – Silent Auction – Games – Raffles – Door Prizes – Special Drawings.

The meeting was adjourned at 21:20.

SCCA website address is http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/
The next meeting will be held at SUNY Cobleskill’s Curtis Mott Hall, Thursday, September 22nd at 7:00 PM.   [image: image3.png]
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